

## 10/19/2023 District 7 Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 PM followed by the Serenity Prayer and introductions of attendees.

The reading of Concept 10, Chris and Tradition 10, Jess.

**Treasurers Report:** Bob N. Shared balance of Bank Statement. \$5876.29

Post office Box has been paid for one full year, this includes the \$25 late fee. \$201.00

**Secretaries Report:** Minutes of the 9/21/2023 meeting was read by Shannon. Motion to approve by Jess S.; 2<sup>nd</sup> by Denise – all approved.

GSR Reports: (long versions on file)

Tim V. – Thursday Wright, There Is A Solution; Wednesday McGregor

Rachel – Nisswa Wednesday Women's Work

Jess S. – Brainerd Up Front Tuesday AM New Hope Group; Jess attended fall assembly on behalf of the group.

Rick – Serenity in the Pines, they had a round up in September with Sleep Hollow Group

Glenn – 1030am everyday Lakes Area Alano

Chris O. – Wednesday, Brainerd, Our Common Welfare Group

Mike S. – Monday Garrison

Bruce H. – Crosslake Tuesday

**Corrections:**

**Treatment:** No Report.

**Grapevine/Literature:** No Report

**CPC/PI:** No Report

**Webmaster:** No Report

**Old Business:** Bob mentioned that a treasurer and remaining will need to be nominated and appointed tonight. Jess nominated Rick. Chris 2<sup>nd</sup>. All in favor. Rachel mentioned that 2 people need to be signors on PO BOX AND BANK account. Discussion. All agreed that Jess & Rick will be the signors n both PO BOX AND BANK account. Chris nominated Mike for Phone Hotline, Rachel 2<sup>nd</sup>, all in favor. Discussion about possible prospects for Corrections position. Chris mentioned that he spoke with some people from other groups at Assembly that record their meetings and then have them transcribed as meeting minutes. Shannon volunteered to research and send out what she finds.

**New Business:** Bob and Assembly attendees shared the new officers assigned for AREA 35. Thet topic for Area 35 workshop in January 13-14, 2024 is "Communication-Key to an informed Decision" D7 skit/presentation assignment is 9am Sunday morning.

Chris motioned to have our cards made up as soon as possible with our QR code and Hotline# to hand out to hospitals, EMTs & law enforcement. Discussion amongst group about quantity. Motion by Bruce to go ahead

and have Chris order, Rick 2nd, all in favor to order 1000 cards. Jess mentioned that AREA 35 treasurer wants us to ask our groups if they would be interested in making contributions to AREA 35 electronically. Via Venmo, etc.

Jess read the letter from AREA 35 delegate in regards to the January workshop Bob will email this letter to the group in regards to the topic, "Communication-Key to an informed decision" Jess asked for participants in D7 presentation. Discussion on preparation of presentation and where to gather topics/information.

There being no further business, Rick motioned to adjourn meeting, Chris 2<sup>nd</sup>, the meeting adjourned at 7:58PM with the Responsibility Statement.